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  2019           Dates to Remember                 
  

 

 
 
 
 

 

Parent 
Music 
Sport  
Student Parliament 

Term 4  
7\11 Music Count us in 12:15 in hall 
11-13/11 Interrelate Years 5&6 
11\11 Kindergarten visiting SSC Balmain 
11\11-22\11 Year 2 Swim School 
12-13\11 Preschool Interviews 
12\11 Music Recruitment Night, 6pm - 7.30pm, 

school hall  
15\11 Kindergarten Zoo Excursion 
25\11-6\12 3-6 Swim School 
29\11 St John’s Christmas Concert- music 
29\11 Thankyou Morning Tea – volunteers\parent 

helpers 
3\12 Preschool Concert Blue\ Green  
5\12 Preschool Concert Yellow\ Red 
9\12 Stage 3 End of Year Celebration Assembly 
10\12 Year 6 Formal & Graduation 
10\12 Kindergarten Graduation 
11\12 Stage 2 End of Year Celebration Assembly 
12\12 Stage 1 End of Year Celebration Assembly 
13\12 Year 6 Picnic 
16\12 School Picnic 
18\12 Last Day Students \ Year 6 Farewell 

Assembly & Clapout 
     The Bilbies got to pick the snow peas they planted in our new school garden and eat them! 

          

  

 
From the School: 
 
Preschool Transition 2020 
Technology 
Principal’s Award for Excellence in Learning 
Stage 1 Power House Museum 
Kitchen Garden- Snowpeas 
P-2 Playground 
Canteen 
 
 
From the P&C: 
 
2020 Nominations 
Kitchen Garden  
Music Camp 
 
Other: 
 
Camp Australia 
Exodus Foundation 
 
 

 
Our old P to 2 playground and soft fall has been removed and the new play 
equipment has arrived ready to go in! The children and staff are getting very 
excited and it’s great to see the progress. This is a joint project funded by an 
early childhood grant from the Department of Education, the P&C and the 
school. The new equipment and soft fall should be installed by the end of 
next week. We can’t wait to play on it! 
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Stage 1 
 

Power 
House 

Museum 
 

Excursion 
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Technology 

      

     

   

Year 5 using Tinkercard to design 3D objects and reconstruct them using LEGO 
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Year3/4 Rosellas 

learning to 
program using 

SWIFT language 
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Kindergarten working on Chrome Books 

   

Principal’s Award for Excellence in Learning 

   
Last week the Principal’s Award for Excellence in 
Learning went to the Flying Foxes. The class has been 
working hard to create imaginative texts during writing. 
We have also been working hard to edit our own writing 
using correct punctuation. 

This week the Principal’s Award for Excellence in 
Learning went to the Emus who have been working hard 
to create imaginative and entertaining drama 
performances in their Creative and Practical Arts lessons 
culminating in a fabulous class performance. 

              
Our new canteen service is providing high quality food that is fresh rather than processed even the syrups for the 
flavoured milk are made from scratch. I checked out the sushi last week and it was great! Portions are kid sized so 
order accordingly. The are here on time, friendly and the hot food is always hot! 
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Preschool Transition 2020 
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Music Camp was a hit as always! The student’s skills 
improved with the extra lessons and practice. The 
culminating concert was inspired! The students even 
found some down time to be active and relax. Thank 
you to the fabulous teachers and Music Committee for 
another great camp! 
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WELL DONE TO EVERYONE FOR MUSIC CAMP The 2 days culminated in a wonderful concert by the 5 ensembles to 
showcase what they had been working on. The Training Band played Soaring with the Dragons, Rock-a-saurus Rex and 
performed a new combined piece with Concert Band, Legend of the Irish Giant.  While the Concert Band treated us to 
Dynamite and Afterburner.   Concert Strings performed a stirring rendition of You Raise Me Up and Libertango, while the 
Rock Band performed some old and new tunes including Our Lips are Sealed, Lonely Boy and Love Cats.  The Senior 
Choir treated us to I am Australian and This is Me with a solo by Emily Taylor. This year, we had a first with three 
ensembles playing together an arrangement of "Lanterns" done by our very own Monique Mezzatesta for the Strings, 
Choir and Rock Band. Magic.  

On behalf of the BPS Music Committee and the entire school community at large, thank you so much to all the volunteers 
who helped make the 2019 Music Camp the success that it was. We are terribly fortunate to have the most wonderful 
support of so many individuals who, combined, allow this phenomenal annual event to keep being the success that it is, 
year after year. A heartfelt thank you to the organisers, the teachers, the parent helpers, the conductors and tutors. And 
of course, last but not least, the students! Thank you all and congratulations!! 

BACK TO BALMAIN 
And straight after camp, the Birchgrove Concert Band did a great job entertaining the crowd at the Back to Balmain 
Festival in Elkington Park. Thank you to our conductor, Mike Rix. Special thanks to the parents and kids who helped 
transport instruments to Elkington park and back, Jane Johansson and Caroline Foot for organising. 
 

MUSIC RECRUITMENT WEEK 
This week on Wednesday 6, Thursday 7 & Friday 8 November  there will be a Music Information Table in the top courtyard 
after school (2.45pm -3.15pm). An opportunity to ask any queries you have about the 2020 Music program and how to 
sign up. 
 
MUSIC RECRUITMENT NIGHT  - TUESDAY NOV 12th 6pm - 7.30pm - School Hall 
After Monday mornings Meeting the Instruments, and a week of musicality, come and hear all the instruments we would 
love you to learn! Violins, cellos, trombones, bass guitar, clarinet, saxophone, trumpets, french horn, euphonium, flutes 
and drums will be there - A must if you want to sign up for an instrument for next year. Get measured for the right size 
string instrument and try to blow into a trumpet. Band instruments available from year 3, strings from year 1. There’s 
something for everyone. All welcome. In the school hall. 
 

SENIOR SOIRÉE 
The Concert Strings, Concert Band, Consort Recorders, Rock Band and year 4 Kodaly will be performing Sunday week 
in the school hall from 3.30pm – 4.30pm. This intimate concert is a wonderful opportunity to hear our senior ensembles 
showcase how far they have come this year. 
 
MUSICAL DATES FOR THE DIARY  
•Wed 6th - Friday 8th Nov - Music Program 2020 instrument options & sign up info, top courtyard, 2.45pm - 3.15pm - All 
questions happily answered.  
•Tuesday 12th November - Music Recruitment Night, 6pm - 7.30pm, school hall 
•Sunday 17th November - Senior Soirée, 3.30pm - 4.30pm, school hall.  
•Tuesday 19th November - Music AGM Meeting, 7pm, staffroom. All welcome to attend.  
•Friday 29th November - St John's Christmas Concert, Instrument Return Day and Pizza Lunch for Music Program 
Students 
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